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TRANSPAC'S DILEMMA 

SAIPAN - An ordinance 
to authorize a special 
plebescite to be held on 
Sunday, April 7, 1974, on 
the island of Tinian for 
the purpose of conducting 
a special poll to permit 
the people of Tinian to 
vote and express their 
current views and in
terests on the issue of 
the United States military 

Can't on page 9 

SAIPAN - On February 15 
it was declared that 
Transpacific Lines was in 
a "state of insolvency". 
Following this declar
ation, a receiver was ap
pointed to manage the 
affairs of the company 
until some disposition of 
the company's affairs 
could be made. Mr. David 
Sablan was appointed and 

held the position for two 
days. Sablan then sub
mitted his resignation 
based on a possible con
flict of interest. His 
own company, Microl, is 
affiliated with another 
shipping company, Daiwa 
Lines, which is interested 
in gaining shipping rights 

U.S. Military Causes Disunity 

Con't from page 4 

In Pa'lau the fishing industry has the potentiat t o 
improve the future eaonomia piature for Miaronesia. 

SAIPAN, February 2 1 
(CONGRESS RELEASE)---Re
presentative Sungiwo Had
ley of Ponape accused the 
United States Thursday of 
intentionally failing to 
develop Micronesia's eco
nomy so that American mi
litary interests would be 
more easily accomodated in 
the trusteeship islands. 

In a sharply worded ad
dress to the House of Re
presentatives, Hadley 
stated: "As proven by the 
military's promises to the 
Mariana Islands in their 
separate negotiations," 
the United States' 
strategy has been "to make 
us more dependent so that 
we will grab at the first 
chance of development 
which comes along." 

Noting that the -United 
States has proposed to 
build, or maintain options 
to have, military facili
ties in three of Microne
sia's districts, Mar-

Education, Alcoho~ Crime 
In One Report 

SAIPAN, Feb, 20 (MNS)--
A report released by the 
Office of the High Commis
sioner this week indicates 
that alcoholic beverages 
constitute the sixth lar
gest single class of com
modities imported into 
Micronesia, amounting to a 
dollar value of about 
$1,688,847, or six percent 

SPAP 
lAC~ 

of the total value of all 
imports of the Trust Ter
ritory, The research 
document also indicates 
that alcohol abuse is a 
major social problem in 
Micronesia, 

The 79-page report was 
prepared by Francis B, Ma
honey for the Trust Terri
tory Government under a 

contract with J·ames R, 
Leonard Associates, Inc. 

The report says the 
volume of imports of beer, 
spirits and wine for the 
Territory as a whole in 
the four year period 1969-
1972 has more than dou
bled. The report notes 
that in some districts, 

Can't on page 2 

shalls, Marianas, and 
Palau, the Ponape repre
sentative declared that an 
obvious fact to anyone who 
has visited these or any 
other Trust Territory dis
tricts, is that despite 
rich marine resources and 
available lands for agri
culture, they all lack any 
basis of a self-sustaining 
economy. 

Hadley said while th~ 
United States rebuilt 
other nations after World 
War II, even nations that 

Con 't on page 9 

Coconut 
Industry Can 
Be Profitable 
SAIPAN - The copra act, 

which was amended by the 
Senate and thus must be 
returned to the Hou~e for 
further action before it 
can be sent to the High 
Commissioner, could be one 
of the most significant 
economic development acts 
to come out of Congress 
this session. The purpose 
of the bill is to estab
lish a successful , profit
making coconut products 
industry in Micronesia by 
using a government "autho
rity" to provide the ini
tial capital. 

"The coconut tree is 
plentiful in our islands," 
the report on the bill 
from the Senate Resources 
and Development Committee 

Can't on page 4 
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\Alcohol ... 
Can't from page 1 
such as Truk, the increase 
has been nearly five-fold. 
The only exception is Po
nape, which saw a drop in 
alcoholic beverage im
ports, presumably because 
for twelve of those 48 
months all bars in that 
district were closed. 

The report points out 
that despite this dramatic 
increase, the 1972 per 
capita consumption rate of 
alcohol in Micronesia, ex
trapolated from import 
data, was $29 per person, 
much lower than that of 
the United States for the 
year 1971, which was $39 
per person. 

The report notes that 
the per capita figure may 
be deceptive, for the sale 
of liquor is not legally 
permitted in the majority 
of municipalities, but 
tends to be confined to 
the six district centers 
and a few other so-called 
"wet" municipalities. 

The study asserts that 
75 percent of the alcohol 
imported into Micronesia 
is consumed by 25 percent 
of the population in the 
district centers and other 
"wet" municipalities. The 
group of "heavy consumers" 
is a highly visible male 
population between the 
ages of 14 and 35. Among 
this group, the report 
pointed out, per capita 
consumption rates are es
timated to have ranged 
between a low of $80 and 
high of $183 in the sever
al districts during 1972. 

Although it is commonly 
thought that alcoholic a
buse constitutes a serious 
problem for all Microne
sian males, the critical 
group would seem to be in 
the younger ranks of this 
population of "heavy con
sumers." According to the 
report, this seems to be 
the cause of a higher con
centration of criminal 
convictions among males 
between the ages of 15 and 
25. 

This fact suggests that 
special social and cul
tural factors may be at 
work, in addition to 
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psychic and metabolic de
ficiencies, that render 
this segment of the popu
lation prone to the dys
function of problem drink
ing. The report suggests 
that this group is in par
ticular need of special 
attention apart from that 
which may become available 
through the Health Ser
vices Department's anti
alcoholism grant of $1:5 
million. 

The report s~ys that 
violent crimes and so
called "crimes of passion" 
seem to be alcohol-related 
in Micronesian society. 
The report indicates that 
those crimes appear to 
have a higher incidence in 
the districts of Yap, Pa
lau and Truk, where sus
tained contact with the 
West came later, usually 
in the last quarter of the 
19th century, and more 
abruptly; also where the 
clash between traditional
ly expected behavior pat
terns and so-called wes
tern values is most acute. 

Evidence from the Ma
rianas and to a lesser 
extent the Marshalls, sug
gests that exposure to 
alternative patterns of 
using alcohol can in time 
produce alternative be
haviors which would be 
less threatening socially 
and less physically hazar
dous, the report states. 

Among other things, the 
report identifies a number 
of contradictory social 
causes of "alcoholic abuse 
to boredom" for want of 
alternative recreational 
and occupational activi
ties, indicating that this 
feeling is shared by other 
members of the community. 
Also the report notes that 
young men have developed 
"exalted material expecta
tions" and new values of 
personal liberty and ad
vancement that only a very 
few young Micronesians are 
able to satisfy. The re
port points out that 
drinking, particularly in 
the traditional all-male 
pattern, provides a tem
porary release for these 

frustrations, adding that 
district center bars bring 
together men of diverse 
2.ocalitj_es, families and 
traditions and thus "tend 

creace a threatening 
r a ther t han a supportive 
situation." 

According to the report, 
law enforcement by the po
lice is often lax, and 
justice is felt to be 
overly lenient. The re
port indicates that juve
niles lawbreakers are un
deterred since there are 
no facilities for ,juve- . 
niles in the TT penal 
system. 

There are other causes 
of alcoholic abuse. Tra
ditional authority fig
ures, for one thing, are 
"unsure of their control," 
being themselves caught in 
the conflict of values and 
legal systems, and as a 
consequence, young men 
tend to disregard their 
direction and advice, 
notes the report. At the 
same time, there is an ab
sence of new models that 
the average young Microne
sian can easily emulate or 
identify with. 

The report points out 
that academic emphasis of 
the educational system of 
Micronesia is increasingly 
creating frustrations as 
an ever increasing number 
of young people graduate 
from the school system 
without marketable voca
tional skills. The report 
says the frustrations of 
being either under
educated or over-educated 
and without a satisfying 
job also tend to produce 
drinking problems. 

Based on these findings, 
the report recommends that 
there is a need for a com
prehensive program of so
cial services directed to
ward young men of the 
Micronesian community be
tween the ages of 15 and 
25 who are currently so 
prone to alcoholic abuse 
and its frequent conse
quence, violent crime. 

Also, the report recom
mends that a program of 
youth services be es
tablished in order to at
tract and involve as many 
young people as possible 
in the planning and imple
menting of its activities. 
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Such a program should in
clude sports and other 
recreational activities. 

Additionally, the report 
says the High Commissioner 
should be invited to ini
tiate efforts to improve 
the enforcement and inter
pretation of the law as it 
applies to the sale and 
consumption of alcoholie 
beverages, and the punish
ment ~f offenders in alco
hol' related crimes, mis
demeanors, and vehicle ac
cidents. Secondly, the 
Chief Justice should be 
prevailed upon to devote 
at least one day of his 
annual judicial conference 
with Micronesian judges of 
the District Courts to a 
discussion of appropriate 
penalties in alcohol-re
lated cases, recommends 
the report. 

Thirdly, the Trust Ter
ritory Government should 
budget for the construc
tion and staffing of de
tention facilities for 
juveniles under 18 and for 
high school students at
tending school during 
their period of sentence. 

And finally, the Con
gress of Micronesia is 
called upon to study and 
adopt more effective laws 
governing the sale of al
cohol, alcohol-related 
crimes at all ages and to 
effectively prevent drink
ing by underage children. 
A copy of the report may 
be obtained from the Head
quarters Division of Com
munity Development. 
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Shoda 
Replaces 
Dela Cruz 

SAIPAN - Carlos A. Shoda 
who was recently appointed 
by Saipan Mayor Vicente D. 
Sablan to fill a vacant 
seat in the Marianas Dis
trict Legislature was 
sworn into office at the 
opening of the February 20 
MDL session by President 
Vicente N. Santos and has 
assumed full duties as a 
legislative member. 

Shoda was selected to 
replace Ignacio T. Dela 
Cruz who resigned his seat 
on February 11. Dela Cruz 
stated in his resignation 
letter to President antos 
that he is now a full-time 
student at the University 
of Missouri and thus un• 
able to fulfill his obli
gations as a legislative 
member. 

Mr. Car'los Srioda-MDL 
newiy appointed memb~r 
Pedro T. Nakatsukasa 

who was a leading vote 
gatherer for the Popular ' 
Party in the last election 
sent a letter to Mayor 
Sablan asking why he was 
not consulted concerning 
the selection of a re
placement for Dela Cruz. 
He stated that "I have 
no quarrel with your se
lection, but as a matter 
of principle, based on 
party lines, I feel that I 
should have been not only 
consulted, but given the 
liberty to express , my 
desire." 

Mayor Sablan indicated 
that Shoda was chosen be
cause of "his past ex
perience in public affairs 
and his public spirit in 
the welfare of all the 
people in our community." 
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Price Control on Saipan Is Blurry 
SAIPAN - An ace to es

tablish a price control on 
imported items sold in the 
Marianas District; estab
lish a price control com
mission; provide for civil 
and criminal penalties; 
and authorize for the ap
propriation of $5,000 to 
be expended and adminis
tered by the District Ad
ministrator solely for the 
purposes of this Act was 
introduced in the MDL by 
Felipe A. Salas. 

The purpose of the Act 
is to protect the consumer 
from prices which often 
rise to many times the im
port cost of an item es
pecially in times of 
shortage caused by irregu
larities of shipping and 
the 1 a ck of supply 

sources. Under the condi
; ions of the Act, the con
... imer would be protected' 
from such exploitation by 
"imposing price control on 
the sale of imported items 
in the Marianas District 
and providing for enforce
ment of the price 
controls." 

The Act would apply to 
a 1 1 imported items and 
would allow the seller to 
include the following 
items in his price to the 
buyer, and no others: 
"Cost of the goods; actual 
charges for inland and 
overseas freight; insur
ance; imported taxes or 
duties; and a sum not 
greater than a fifty per
cent of the cost of the 
goods." 

At a February 20 hearing 
before the MDL Economic 
Committee, Saipan mer
chants expressed the gen
eral feeling that the Act 
would be unworkable in 
that overhead costs vary 
from item to item and if 
held to a strict 50 per
cent markup to cover their 
overhead, they would be 
forced to drop many items 
in high public demand from 
their inventories because 
it would cost them more to 
carry the item than they 
could charge. An example 
would be perishable food 
stuffs and other commodi
ties which often spoil in 
route. They feel the free 
enterprise s,stern w i 11 
keep down exorbitant 
prices •. 

Marianas College 
tudy Delayed 

The Price Control Act is 
presently under consider
ation by the MDL Economic 
Committee which will make 
its recommendations to the 
Legislature shortly. 

SAIPAN - In response to 
MDL resolution #7-73 re
questing the DistAd to 
make a feasibility study 
on the possibility of es
tablishing a Marianas 
Junior College, DistAd 
Francisco C. Ada reported 
that some progress is 
being made. However, he 
has requested a delay un
til the August legislative 
session for the final pre
sentation in order to com
plete the study. District 
Director of Education 
Jesus M, Co~ception, who 
is making the study, has 
specified that "he is very 
much understaffed and re
quires time and man power 
to accumulate necessary 
information for a decent 
presentation." 

Letters of inquiry have 
been sent to several col
leges and universities·, 
including the Univers.ity 
of Guam and the University 
of Hawaii, requesting ~d
vice and guidance. Guam 
and Hawaii have indicated 
interest in establishing 
an extension program on 
Saipan although nothing is 
finalized at present. 

A community question
naire is planned to learn 

MIDWAY 
MOTOR CO. 

@ 
VOLKSWAGEN 

SALES, RENTALS., 
PARTS AND SERVICE, 
TEL; 6202 

..... 

about the desires of peo
ple here concerning the 
establishment of a local 
junior college. People 
will be asked if they want 
one, if they would attend 
one, what disciplines they 
want emphasized, if they 
would be willing to pay 
for their college educa
tion, the length of ses
sions they would prefer, 
and if they would like 
their children to attend 
college on Saipan or else
where. 

LOCATION: GARAPAN 
ACROSS HAFADAI HOTEL 

Steward & Angie's Kitchen 
Garapan Heights 

A NEW FABULOUS ALL GIRLS BAND FROM 
THE PHILIPPINES WILL BE COMING SOON 
ro PLAY NIGHTLY., FROM 9:00 TO 2:00. 
DINNER WILL BE SERVED FROM 6:00 TO 
11:00 PM. 

ALSO WE ARE CATERING ALL KINDS OF 
PARTIES., WEDDING PARTIES., BIRTHDAY 
PARTIES., GRADUATION PARTIES., AND NO-
VENA PARTIES., ETC I I•. 

COME AND SEE US 
WE WILL ARRANGE EVERYTHING FOR YOU 
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Copra 
Authority. • • 

Con't from page 1 
states, "but, to date, we 
have merely used it by 
producing, from its nut, 
copra for export to other· 
countries. There are 
numerous products that can 
be made fr.:,m its wood, 
fronds, nut meat, nut 
shells and oil, and this 
is done in other coun
tries. There is no reason 
wlfy a successful coconut 
products industry cannot 
be established in Micro-
nesia •••• " 

A half million dollars 
is appropriated from the 
General Fund of the Con
gress of Micronesia to 
launch the Authority, of 
which no more than 
$300,000 is to be spent 
for construction and pro
duction, and $150,QOO for 
the purchase of raw mate
rials. The Board of Di
rectors of the Authority 
will determine the loca
tion of its principal of
fice and the location of 
processing plants and 
other operations. 

Following upon last 
year's legislation creat
ing district fishing 
authorities, the Coconut 
Authority Act is another 
major effort by the Con
gress to develop Microne
sia's economy by utilizing 
products, such as fish and 
coconuts~ which are abun
dant locally. 

BANKm 
OFAMERICA 

Serving 
Saipan 
Over 
25 Vear& 
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Transpac ... 
Con't from page 1 

in Micronesia. 
Following this resigna

tion, the High Commis
sioner appointed Michael 
J. Oremus, formerly Trans
pac's operations and traf
fic manager. Then, one 
day later, Oremus declined 
the position, also on the 
grounds of potential con
flict of interest. Both 
Sablan and Oremus consi
dered the possibility that 
the Government might ter
minate the ·exclusive fran
chise presently held by 
Transpac. 

·At this time the govern
ment ·must find a new nomi
nee who will be officially 
entrusted with the receiv
er-ship by order of the 
high court. In the mean
time, Sablan will continue 
functioning as receiver. 

On Wednesday o f .this 
week, the High Court . de
termined that the Govern
ment, trustee of 210,000 
shares in Transpac, can 
vote as a stockholder in 
the deliberations of the 
stockholder's meetings. 

Meanwhile some major 

Sl:')c.·kho l ders--J . C. Teno
rio, President, Saipan 
Shipping Company, Repre
senting 25,000 shares; 
Masatoki Stevens, Oper
ation Manager, Truk Tra
ding Company, Representing 
60,000 shares; Russell 
Curtis, General Manager, 
United Micronesia Develop
ment Corp., Representing 
50,060 shares; and Ernest 
Milne, Vice-President, Mi
cronesian Insurance Under
writers, Representing 
70,000 shares or a total 
of 205,060 shares--have 
formally petitioned the 
High Connnissioner to "pro
tect the creditors and 
stockholders to the best 
of his ability" and have 
also sent this request to 
all members of the Con
gress of Micronesia, the 
Attorney General and the 
Secretary of Interior, 

The shareholder's annual 
meeting will continue un
til Monday, February 25. 
One of the major issues 
confronting the group will 
be the election of a new 
board of directors for the 
beleageured company. 
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Flriedrich 
it's put together better! 

ROOM AIR CQNDITIONERS 

QuietMaster 
• EvenTemp heat 

anticipating thermostat 
• 6-way selectable room 

air distribution 
• Fresh air intake-

stale air exhaust 
• Hidden controls 
• 5-speed fan motor 
• Treated washable filter 
•· Fan Cycle Switch 
• Anti-ice device 
• Slide-out Chassis 

SAi-SHiP 
CARGO & PASSENGERS 
SERVICE iN THE MARIANAS 

& 

MAZDA DEALER 
(ROTARY ENGINE) 

ALSO SALES 
AIR CONDITIONERS AND 
RE FRIGER.~ TORS 
REPAIR SHOP & SE.RVICES 
FOR YOUR NEEDS. 
CALL: 9707 TELEX: 724255 

c continental hote ca 
C. ·-ca 

. . . 
. . \ 

JOB OPPORTUNITIES 

Interviews will be conducted on Saturday, January 19th from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm 

at the Saipan Continental Hotel construction site for tile following positions: 

Front Desk Clerks Cooks 
Cashiers 
Maids - Day and Night 
Housemen 
Seamstress 
Bellmen 
Security Officers 
Waitress · · 
Waiters 
Bakers 

Salad Chef 
Bartenders 
Barboys 
Cocktail Waitress 
Accounts Payable Clerks 
Accounts Receivable Clerks 
Payroll Clerks 
Personnel Clerks 
Secretaries 

Earn while you learn. We will train you If you are Interested in a new career 

In Salpan's newest and greatest industry. Pick up an application at: 

The Saipan Continental Hotel 
or 

Air Micronesia Ticket Office 

If you have already applied, be sure to come to the Saipan Continental Hotel 

construction site on Saturday, January 19th, between 8:00 am and 5:00 pm 

for an interview. 

.. 
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It's been one year since this column began, a weekly 
look at a current issue that was never intended to be, 
and has not been, anything more than one individual's 
personal opinion. I'm always gratified when someone 
tells me they've read and enjoyed something I~ve writ
ten. Even more encouraging, though, have been the 
times when people have told me they do not agree with 
my view, for the stimulation of discussion on an issue 
of importance is really the only purpose for writing a 
regular piece like this. 

Back when this column was in the talking stages, the 
editor and I used to hassle over the responsibility of 
the press, specifically whether it was legitimate to 
print unsigned columns of opinion, and rumors without 
attribution. I contended that it was not, and finally 
the editor said in some exasperation, ''Well, then why 
don't you write something for me, and put your name on 
it?" It seems he was having difficulty getting outside 
sources to permit their names to be used. 

Things have improved since then. The weeklies in the 
Trust Territory have added to their staffs. Increas
ing numbers of young Micronesians are writing for pub
lication, and putting their names on what they write. 
That's encouraging. The papers are also running more 
and more stories which they have independently ga
thered, thereby reducing their need for the government
sponsored Micronesian News Service, and that, too, is 
encouraging. The development of a truly independent 
free press in Micronesia is an important long-range 
goal, one that is recognized fully by those of us who 
work with the Micronesian News Service. This column-
for which, incidentally, I receive no remuneration--is 
really another way of giving some extra assistance to 
one of the local papers. 

I noticed last week that, although a year has gone 
by, we are still talking and debating about the same 
old problems. At least the airline question, which was 
the subject of one of my first columns, was back in the 
new.s this month, still unresolved. Either we've come 
full circle or we aren't getting anywhere on that one. 
I suspect the latter. 

Anyhow, as this minor milestone passes--one year of 
Anderson's personal view--I repeat again what I said 
last year. I hope you will enjoy reading these offer
ings, but even more, I hope you will take pen and pap.er 
in hand when you disagree, and send the editor your 
personal view to run alongside mine. Out of dialogue 
can come understanding, and fostering that dialogue is 
one of the primary functions of a free press. 

MARIANAS 
UARIETY~= 
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EDITORIAL VARIETY 
The report on alcohol in Micronesia made several sug

gestions on how to protect Micronesians from alcohol 
abuse. (See story on page 1). Most of the findings 
point to the education syste;-in Micronesia. Right on! 
It's common that all the reports · and air-conditioned 
offices stress the need for better education. 

Now the total budget for education in the T.T. is $15 
million annually and the total expenditure for alcohol 
imports to Micronesia is $1,668,000 annually. Which 
one gets to Micronesians faster? Whichever answer you 
choose, the report will show you that the result is 
"crime". 

The Arabs have plenty of oil. They now use it as 
they used the sharp sword in the old days? Microne
sians have the sea, fish and coconuts which could be 
developed as the sharp sword of the Micronesian econo~ 
my. Do any Micronesians know how to handle a sword? 

¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥¥~¥¥ 

Dear Editor: 

As a school boy, I 
that I cannot answer. 
cal Education Program 
following questions. 

tend to come up with questions 
Jut now that we have the Politi

I wonder if they would answer the 

1. Are the negotiations going to allow the people to 
be educated first before they come into a complete 
agreement? What if the Marianas completes its negot.ia
tions and then as the people become informed they dis
cover that they don't want commonwealth? Doesn't it 
make sense to suspend the negotiations until the people 
become informed? 

2. Doesn't it seem obvious that the U.S.is ·in favor 
of the Marianas separate negotiations because she ;ants 
to grab Tinian as soon as possible? Doesn't this mean 
that the U.S. is willing and anxious to destroy the 
developing unity of Micronesia in order to advance her 
own military interest? 

3. If the U.S. did not have military interest in the 
Marianas, would she have entered into the separate 
negotiations? 

4. My favorite question is, did the U.S. enter into 
the separate negotiations because she 
sentiments of the people and their 
gress," or is it because of Tinian and 
tary interest? · 

recognizes the 
desire to "pro
the U.S. Mili-

5. Doesn't it seem . logical that the bargaining posi
tion of the Joint Status Committee of COM would be 
indispensably stronger if it included the U.S. Military 
interest in the Marianas? In other words, isn't the 
Marianas cutting off one leg of the Joint Status Com
mittee by separating itself?' 

Sincerely, 

ViZZagomez, Rcunon 
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PFA REQUESTS $150,000 
quest for $150,000 Manager 
Francisco T. Uludong said. 

"We are aware of the 
many pressing obligations 
of the Congress of Micro
nesia, but we are hopeful 
that the Cofigress will see 
fit to give us the money 
we have requested.· It may 
appear that as a new pro
grrun we are asking a lit
tle too much, but the 
$150,000, we feel, is the 
minimum cost for any real 
development of the fishing 
industry in Palau." 

SAIPAN, Feb. 19 (MNS)--
The Palau Fishing Authori
ty has officially asked 
the Congress of Micronesia 
for $150,000 for its oper
ations and programs. 

In the most comprehen
sive report yet submitted 
to the Congress and the 
High Commissioner by any 

· district fishing authori
ty, the Palau Fishing Au
thority requested the 
$150,000 for the 
following: 

-- $40,000 for acquisi
. tion and installation of a 
two-unit ice-making faci
lity; 

-- $50,000 for its loan 
program for the fishermen 
and fishing cooperative 
associations; 

-- $33,000 for oper
ations and programs of the 
Authority; 

and 
-- $27,000 for the oper

ation and maintenance of 
the Malakal reefer plant. 

In a cover letter, the 
Authority's Board of Di
rectors, Toshiro Paulis, 
Dr. Mesubed Yuzi, Dudiu 
Tutii and Hashida Kebekol 
told the Congress and the 
High Connnissioner that 
their report "is a state
ment of the little that we 
did, where we failed, and 
in what areas we now find 
ourselves in need of 
help." 

The letter further noted 
that the Authority enjoyed 
"unfailing cooperation and 
support from the Palau 
District Administrator and 
his Deputy." 

Reporting on its pro
grams and activities, the 
authority said it has done 
the following: 

- awarded over $27,000 
of its $50,000 loan fund 
to fishermen and fishing 
cooperatives. 

- helped in the creation 
of the Peleliu/Angaur 
Fishermen's Cooperative 
Association; is helping 
the Ngerernlengui Fisher
men's Cooperative Associa
tion to expand its member
ship and operations to 
cover a 1 1 of western 
Babelthuap; and is helping 
certain Micronesian 

fishermen to form a Micro
nesian Tun a Fishermen 
Cooperative Association. 

- is helping fishermen 
and cooperatives in order
ing their fishing supplies 
and gear. 

- is operating a fuel 
stand so that fishermen 
and their fishing coopera
tives can purchase fuel at 
$.10 less per gallon than 
the regular commercial 
price. 

- received approval of 
the District Administrator 
to renovate the old Jap?-
nese drydock facility 
across from M-Dock for 
fishermen and their fish
ing cooperative associa
tions. 

- is now acquiring mate
rials for building proper 
fishholds for the fisher
men. 

- asked the Marine Re-
sources staff at Headquar
ters to design a fishing 
boat suitable for fishing 
in Palau. 

- is conducting, in con
junction with Marine Re
sources, experiments in 
new fishing techniques and 
approaches which, if suc
cessful, would be intro
duced to fishermen. 

- is organizing fish 
markets in Palau to elimi
nate "cut-throat" competi
tion and 1 owe r fish 
prices. 

- is working 
Port Director to 
boat operation 
tions. 

with the 
enforce 
regula-

- is conducting research 
and surveys on local fis h 
markets, consumer's habits 
and desires, and fisher
men's equipment and 
techniques. 

Among its recommenda
tions, the Authority also 
asked that the Congress: 

- Increase the alloca
tion of fuel for the 
fishing industry in Palau 
and order the Attorney 
General to notify Mobil 
Oil of the Authority's tax 
exempt status. 

- amend existing laws to 
allow the district fishing 
authorities to review ap
plications for loans from 
the Marine Resources Deve-

_lopment Loan Fund. 
- create a National 

fisher ies Commission or a 
Federation of Micronesian 
Fishing Authorities to 
coordinate and assist the 
various fishing authori
ties. 

- empower the Fishing 
Authorities to set poli
cies with respect to 
foreign investment in ma
rine resources and review 
all applications for such 
investment prior to appro
val by the District Econo
mic Development Board. 

The conclusion of the 
report noted that the 
creation of the fishing 
authorities "was and is 
still viewed by man, in
cluding perhaps some mem
bers of the Congress, as 
the cure for all in the 
development of Microne
sia's marine resources." 

The report said that the 
fishing authorities are a 
"Micronesian attempt to 
solve our own develop
mental problems and should 
not be allowed to die be
,cause they did not 'put 
fish on the table' within 
six months of their 
creation . " 

The report concluded, 
"if that were to happen, 
then we Micronesians are 
to be blamed, not the 
Americans nor the Trust 
Territory Administration." 

Asked if the Congress of 
Micronesia would go along 
with the Authority's re-
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Micronesia -Milk Run,,, of Adventure 
Reprinted from CHRISTIAN 

SCIENCE MONITOR - January 
22, 1974 By Katherine 
Northridge 

Ponape, Eastern Caroline 
Islands ,If you are plan
ning a trip to the Far 
East and have qn extra 
three weeks, you can take 
Continental Air Micronesia 
out of Honolulu and swing 
down through Micronesia -
2,000 small islands that 
presently are the ward of 
the Americans, who ac
quired them from the Ja
panese, who took them from 
the Germans, who -got them 
from the Spanish: 

This isl~nd-hopping 
route is what the locals 
call the "milk run," as 
distinct from the 
straight-through flight 
from Honolulu to Guam. 
For your effort and a 
little extra money you'll 
get a potpourri of adven
tures in a world that's 
mostly sea and sky, where 
time still doesn't matter 
very much. 

FIRST STOP, MAJURO 
About noon of the day 

after you leave Honolulu 
(on the other side of the 
international dateline), 
you'll be coming in to Ma
juro, in the Marshall Is
lands - the only Microne
sian district center on an 
atoll. Majuro is so flat 
you can see water on both 
sides of you from almost 
anywhere, and the only 
reason not to fly right on 
by is that to put the 
who 1 e Micronesian ex
perience i n perspec.tive 
you'll · want to get the 
feel of an atoll and meet 
some of the people who 
live there. 

Stay at the Eastern 
Gateway Hotel on the la
goon near the airport and 
get acquainted with pro
prietor Mike Noland. He 
completed the· hotel three 
years ago, with a dream 
and local labor-and will 
be pleased to tell you how 
it all happened. 

Rent a car and drive the 
potholed causeway from is
land to island and at last 
to Laura - for a deserted 

white beach and great 
swimming. Or charter a 
seaplane from Lagoon Avia
tion or Marshall Islands 
Air Transport Service and 
fly to Arno where a primi
tive society is said to 
have flourished for cen
turies. 

After two days in Majuro 
you'll board the plane for 
the two-hour flight to Po
nape in the Eastern Caro
line Islands. Ponape is 
rightly, termed Microne
sia's "Garden Island," a 
paradise of green rain 
forests, sparkling water
falls, and cool rivers. 

Stay at Hotel Pohnpei, a 
cluster of individual 
thatched cottages on a 
bluff overlooking the la
goon. You will sleep on 
the floor - on an inner
spring mattress; and show
er with rainwater in a 
tiny indoor garden. 

After you're settled in 
your hotel, spend the rest 
of the afternoon swinnning 
in the river. The hotel 
will arrange for a car and 
tell you how to find the 
swimming hole at the dam. 

Next day hire a boat and 
boatman to take you to the 
ruins of Nan Madel, the 
only antiquities in Micro
nesia. Nan Madel is about 
25 miles fro~ Ponape's 
Kolonia dock. If you 
catch the high tide you 
will be able to navigate 
(at low tide you wade) the 
Venice-like canals that 
thread between nearly 100 
black basalt islets, built 
centuri~s ag~ by the an
cient rulers of Ponape -
a remarkable example of 
early town planning, com
plete with dwellings, gov
ernment buildings, and 
houses of worship. 

On your way back to Ko
lonia dock from Nan Madol, 
ask your boatman to take 
you to Kapworoni Falls 
where you can enjoy a re
freshing dip in a spray
drenched pool. 

TRUK, SKINDIVERS PARA
DISE 

Less than two hours fly
ing time west of Ponape is 
Truk, whose 40-mile lagoon 
is the largest completely 

protected body of water in 
Hicronesia . Here the Ja
panese sank most of their 
Navy during the waning 
days of World War II, to 
keep the Americans from 
capturing it. Your pilot 
will circle the lagoon 
once or twice, pointing 
out barely visible hulks 
whose silent engines still 
leak minuscule bubbles of 
oil. For divers Truk la
goon, with its treasure of 
sunken history, is said to 
be one of the world's 
great man-made wonders. 

For the real flavor of 
Truk, you will want to 
stay at the Maramar Hotel 
(for air conditioning, 
stay at the Continental 
Travel Lodge). Have a 
lemonade on the screen 
porch beneath a lazy ceil
ing fan; visit the gift 
shop for an array of is
land artistry not to be 
found anywhere else in Mi
cronesia. Then ask how to 
find San Xavier High 
School. The half-hour's 
drive around the island 
and up a hill to the ~igh 
school will give you a 
better idea of what Truk 
is like than anything else 
you could do. On the way 
look for the imaginative 
use of corrugated iron on 
church steeples. And when 
you arrive, ask one of the 
brothers to take you to 
the roof of the school -
once a hilltop fort - for 
a sweeping view of Truk 
lagoon. 

Next day hire a boat and 
go to Dublon where the 
Japanese had their World 
War II headquarters. On 
the way you'll pass the 
tips of the rigging of 
some of Japan's sunken na• 
vy. When you get to Dub
lon, explore what's left 
of extensive dock facili
ties and massive concrete 
bui ldings. Then for con
trast ask your boatman to 
show you a cotton tree. 

SAIPAN, RUGGED TERRITORY 
If you take the Sunday/ 

Monday flight from Hono
lulu and stop off between 
planes in each district, 
it will be Thursday by the 
time you leave Truk, 10 

days after your arrival in 
Majuro. You can either 
fly to Guam and keep going 
or you can spend another 
10 days in Micronesia and 
to Saipan, Yap, and Koror. 

~aipan is headquarters 
of the Trust Territory 
government, a half hour's 
flight north of Guam. In 
contrast to the lushness 
of Ponape and Truk, most 
of Saipan's 10 mile length 
is rugged, . and along the 
windward shore are some of 
the most dramatic rock 
formations in Micronesia. 
Visit Marine Beach and ex
plore the caves. Then go 
around to the north and 
find Bird Island. Go next 
to the Grotto and climb 
down inside (if the tide 
is right you can swim 
there). Then drive to 
Suicide Cliff on the moun
tain top and Banzai Cliff 
above the pounding sea and 
pay your respects to the 
hundreds of Japanese who 
leapt to their deaths in 
World War II in the mis
taken belief that ap
proaching American troops 
would torture them. Near 
Banzai Cliff is the Com
mand Post from which the 
terrified Japanese sol
diers watched the American 
arrival. 

In lighter vein you will 
want to visit the Sugar 
King monument above Middle 
Road, where a tiny red lo
comotive bears silent 
tribute to the days when 
Saipan was a thriving out
post of Japanese civiliza
tion. In their pre-World 
War II heyday, 30,000 peo
ple had a good thing going 
with sugar cane, and lit
tle engines like this one 
did a brisk business 

Con 't on page 9 
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Business 
Permits 
Approved . 

SAIPAN - (MNS) - Two fo
reign business permits 
were approved by High Com
missioner Edward E. Johns
ton this week, according 
to the weekly report of 
foreign business activity 
from the Economic Develop
ment Division of the Re
sources and Development. 

Approved was an applica
tion from J. Lawrence 
White to provide public 
accounting services in the 
Marshalls, and a permit 
for the' :t1ar;f..anas Tropical 
Club, a hotel . resort com:. 
plex to be built -on land 
overlooking Lake Su~upe on 
Saipan. Se~atqr Edwarµ · 
DLG. Pangelinan of Saipan 
is president of the Maria
nas Tropical Club. Others 
on the Board of Directors 
are Gonzalo G. Pangelinan, 
also of Saipan, and Andy 
M. Ichiki, a Honolulu 
Attorney. 

No new Permit applica
tions were received during 
the week, a division 
spokesman said. 

Japan's I inest 

-:·K.IRIN 
BEER 

1974 JOlfNSON 
OUTBOARDS 

NOW 
IN 
STOCK 
9H.P. 
TO 
85 H.P. 

Factory List Price 
Free Air Shipment . 

.t9. All Trust Ter~ltory 
.Dis. One Year Warranty 
Free Break In Inspection 
Parts & Service 
Financing Available 

SEE Ya.JR DEALER: 

JOETEN MOTOR, CO. 
JOETEN CENI'ER 
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Creation Of icro Sport's Council 
SAIPAN - Legislation' is 

currently pending before 
the Congress of Micronesia 
for the creation of a Mi
cronesia-wide sports ·coun
cil which would promote 
and o~ganize athletic com
petion in Micronesia. As 
envisioned by the legisla
tion, Senate Bill 299, the 
Micronesian Sports Coun
cil's first major task 
would be to guide Microne
sia's entry in the .r~fth 
South Pacific Games to be 
held in Guam in August, 
1975. 

Although Micronesia has 
not y~t participated in 

'tii'e"South Pacific Games, 
it is entitled to do so 
upon the establishment of 
a territory-wide amateur 
athlet ic body in accor
dance with the South Paci
fic Games Charter. In a 
recent letter from Mrs. 
Merlyn Carlson, Secretary 
of the Fifth South Pacific 
Games Council, to Mr. Fe
lix Rabauliman, Chairman 
of the Micronesia Olympic 
Games Connnittee, Mrs. 
Carlson indicated that the 
Micronesian Sports Council 
proposed in Senate .·;Bifl. 
2 9 9 "would clearly'. be 
qualified to be reco&nized 
by the Fifth South Pacific 
Games Council" to repre
sent Micronesia for pur
poses of the Fifth South 

Pacific Games. tee, in response to an 
The Micronesian Sports earlier published· report 

Council would consists of that there appeared to be 
e members, ~ne of whom little Micronesian in~ 

wo~ld be selected by- each terest in entering the 
0 f the Si X governing Guam Games, stated that on 
athletic bodi~s in Micro- the contrary they have 
nesia's six districts. witnessed a great deal of 
The Council, intended to interest in athletic com
become self-supporting in petition in Micronesia, 
the near future, is em- . especially for a second 
powered to eventually es- Microlympics and the South 
tablish a Micronesi~-wide Pacific Games. The Micro
sports union of athletic nesia Olympic Games Com
clubs and athletes. . .• mittee members went on to 

Senate Bill 299, spon- · ·say that, while such in
sored by Senator Andon terest is difficult to 
Amaraich of Truk, was the · ·document, it w a s hoped 
subject of a public heijr- .' that ~icronesians will ex
ing on February 15, 1974' .. •press themselves on the 
before the Senate Connnit- issue to their Congressman 
tee on Education and prior to the close of the 
Social Affairs, chaired by present Congress session 
Senator Petrus Tun of Yap. since, if the Congress 
A t bhe hearing Senator f a i 1 s to establish a 
Joseph Ada, Chairman of Sports Council during this 
the Organizing· Committee session, a Micronesian en
of the Fifth South Pacific try in the Guam Games 
Games Council, and Mrs. would become a much more 
Carlson, Council Secre- difficult task. 
tary, invited to attend At the hearing a spokes
the hearing by members of man for the Trust Terri
the Micronesia Olympic tory's eommunity Develop
Games Connnittee, expressed ment Office expressed full 
the Council's hope that support of Senate Bill 299 
Micronesia will enter the and Micronesia's entry in 
Games, ~tating that from the Fifth South Pacific 
the Council's standpoint Games. 
Micronesia has ample time 
to prepare its entry. 

Members of the Microne
sia Olympic Games Commit-

COME TO 

OCE IEI RESTAURANT 
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delicious sinling Steaks Chinese .food Sandwic-
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-milk run 
Con't from page 1 

hauling freight and pas
sengers round and round 
the island. 

On the lagoon side Sai
pan offers excellent swim
ming and water skiing. 
Good hotelq·. are the Hafa 

· Adai and the Royal Taga. 
YAP, AN ISLAND IN TlliE 
Of all six districts in 

Micronesia, Yap has been 
least affected by the 
pressures of modern life. 
Men still wear the "thu" 
-a sort of loin cloth with 
a short train. And women 
(away from the district 
center) wear an elaborate, 
bustled grass skirt with 
no top :. 

To this reporter's know
ledge the only hotel on 
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•••• 
Yap is the Rai View, a 
clean and comfortable 
headquarters for your ex
ploring. Ask proprietor 
Joseph Tamag to rent you a 
car and tell you how to 
find Rull Municipality. 
Drive over there for a 
look at the famous Yapese 
stone money, huge round 
slices of stone that look 
like giant cart wheels. 
They line the road at Rull 
in what is called a "stone 
money bank." Some of them 
are taller than a tall 
man. 

Just beyond the stone 
money bank is a fine exam
ple of the pitch-roofed 
men's council house, of 
which there are many on 
Yap. Here the village 

elders meet in comfort and 
privacy, safe from the 
chatter and distractions 
of their womenfolk. (Wo
men's Lib seems a long way 
off.) 

You won't want to leave 
Yap without calling in at 
the Bank of Hawaii. Ask 
the manager to tell you 
how he often makes loans 
secured by the local stone 
money, or even by price
less stone jewelry. 

END OF THE LINE, KOROR 
An hour and a half 

flight from Yap brings you 
to Koror in midmorning. 
Although it is disap
pointingly modern and 
lacks island flavor, the 
best place to stay is the 
Continental Travel Lodge, 
dramatically situated on a 
hill overlooking a quiet 
bay. 

U. S. Military. . . Can't from page 1 

caused great damage to the 
U.S. and its allies, "Ame
rica did not rebuild Mi
cronesia which was caught 
innocently between warring 
nations." 

Noting that the Marianas 
has already initiated 
separate negotiations with 
the U.S., and the leaders 
of Palau and Marshalls 
districts are .now advoca
ting a loose federation of 
strong district govern
ments for Micronesia, Had
ley maintained that a 
strong central government 
"is necessary" in the long 
run for Micronesia. 

"It is my greatest be
lief," stated Hadley, 
"that the United States is 
waiting in confidence to 
find the Congress of Mi
cronesia confounded like 
the builders of the Tower 
of Babel as we try to keep 
our districts together." 

He said although the 
United States continues to 
make Micronesian unity 
hard to achieve, it is one 
of his "greatest beliefs" 
that differences could be 
reconciled. He also cau
tioned the Congress that 
as long as the present 
situation is allowed to 
exist, "America will con
quer us." 

"The United States not 
only divides us today, but 
plans to divide us in the 
future," he said. Noting 
a U.S. proposal under the 
Draft Compact of Free As
sociation would ·permit 
other districts an oppor
tunity to negotiate separ
ateiy with .the United 
States if and when the 
agreement should be ended, 
Hadley said: "All the 
while, I am sure, the 
United States will be 
making us more and more 
dependent on their dol
lars, and more , and more 

.. distant from each other as 
a unified Micronesia." 

The Ponape congressman 
said while he saw American 
intentions concerning 
self-government in Micro
nesia a~. good, such ac
tions were leading Micro
nesia "to hell" since 
separatist advocates, in 
his opinion, favored such 
a status only for " .. . rea
sons of promised develop
ment and aid from the 
United States. But as the 
saying goes!' h e con
cluded, "the road to hell 
is paved with good inten
tions." 

Hadley's speech drew 
support from . the House 
members, including Truk 

Representatives Sasauo Ha
ruo and Ray Setik, .and 
from Marshalls Representa
tive John Heine. 

However, opinions differ 
at the Congress, even a
mong district delegations. 
In a related matter, Mar
shalls Representative 
Ataji Balos introduced a 
resolution in the House 
which if adopted, would 
allow the creation of a 
loose federation of semi
sovereign states, or dis
tricts, when the Trustee
ship Agreement is ended. 

Balos said it appeared 
to him that most dis
tricts, representing per
haps a majority of the 
people of Micronesia, 
would favor this kind of 
arrangement. 

"We have witnessed 
unanimous adoption by this 
House of a resolution 
which would create one of 
our islands as a separate 
district," he said. "I 
believe it is time to 
crystalize our thinking 
and put ourselves on re
cord with regard to this 
future form of government 
which seems to be so, 
highly desired by many of 
our people," he said. 

Page 9 

When you're settled, you 
might spend the afternoon 
exploring Koror's fine 
museum and its "bai," a 
faithful replica of the 
traditional Palauan men's 
house. This remarkable 
structure was built in 
1969 by the last of Pa
lau's masterbuilders. It 
is constructed entirely 
without nails - thousands 
of parts deftly fitted to
gether - and is considered 
the finest example of na
tive craftsmanship in this 
part of the Pacific • 

Tinianese .. . 
Can't from page 1 

occupancy on the island of 
Tinian was introduced and 
passed by the Tinian Muni
cipal Council on February 
14, 1974. 

Specifically, the Ti
nianese will be allowed to 
express: (a) their views 
on the relocation (moving) 
of San Jose Village and 
(b) how much land they 
want the U.S . Military to 
occupy. The choices on 
the latter point range 
from none to two-thirds of 
the land area and, in ad
dition, give the respon
dent an opportunity to 
specify other amou~ts. 

The two-part q~estion
naire will be administered 
as a special ballot simi
lar to an election to all 
people residing in the Ti
nian municipality, and the 
results of this poll will 
be certified by the Elec
tion Commissioner and the 
Trust Territory High Com
missioner. 

Surplus general Tinian 
municipal funds would be 
used to finance this 
plebescite if it receives 
Marianas DistAd approval. 

MARIA:NAS 
UARIETYGi~: 
P.O.BOX 231 SAIPAN 
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NOTICE OF PROPOSED ACTION by the U. ·s. Environmental 
Protection Agency, Region IX, 100 California Street, 
San Francisco CA 94111, 415/556-3450, on Applicationci 
for National Pollutant_ Discharge Elimination Systcffil 
Permits . to Discharge_· Pollutants to Waters of the United 
States. Public Notice .. TT-74-1-w·, February 25, 1974. 
The Environmental P.rot.ec-tion Agency, Region IX, San 
Francisco, California 'has' rel::eived· applicaitions for Na
tional Discharge Elimination Syste~ {~p~s).~ermits and 
has prepared tentative determinations. ''iegarding the 
permits. On the basis of preliminary.· .rev:iew of ,the re-

. quirements of the Federal 1Mter Poliuti'o~ Control Act, 
as amended, and implementing regulations, the Regional 
Administrator, Region IX, Environmental Protection A
gency proposes to issue NPDES permits to discharge to 
t~e _following·''applic~nits, subject to certain effluent 
limitations and special conditions: NPDES No. TTOll000-
1, United States Coast Guard, Fourteenth Coast Guard 
District," f,77 Ala Moana, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813. The fa
_cility for 'which application has been made is: Loran 
station Anguar, Palau Island, The applicant operates a 
day station on Anguar Island, Palau Islands, a Trust 
Territory of the United States, The station contains 
one existing discharge point. The effluent consists of 
treated domestic wastewater from a septic tank. The ef-· 
fluent is discharged to the Pacific Ocean at Latitude 
06°55'N and Longitude 134°09'E. The draft permit, as 
proposed, would expire on June 1, 1975. Persons wishing 
to comment upon or object to the proposed determina
tions or request a hearing pursuant to 40 CFR 125.34(c) 
should submit their comments or request in writing by 
March 27, 1974, either in person or by mail to: U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX, Enforcement 
Division, ENPPN, 100 California Street, San Francisco 
CA 94111, Telephone: 415/556-3450. All comments or ob
jections received by March 27, · 1974, will be considered 
in the formulation of final determinations regarding 
the applications. A hearing may be held upon submission 
of a written request if the Regional Administrator de
termines that the written request meets the require
ments of 40 CFR 125.34(c). A public notice of such 
hearing will be issued not less than 30 days prior to 
the hearing date. If no hearing is held and the deter
minations of the Regional Administrator, after consi
deration of all comments and objections, are substan
tially unchanged from the tentative determinations, the 
permits will be issued and this action will be final. 
If no hearing is held and the determinations of the Re
gional Administrator are substantially changed from the 
tentative determinations, the Regional Administrator 
will give public notice of the revised determinations .. 
Additional comments and objections wili be considered 
at that time. The applications, proposed draft permits, 
fact sheets, if required, comments received and other 
information are on file and may be copied at: U.S. En
vironmental Protection Agency (address and telephone 
number indicated above), Environmental Protection Agen
cy, Pacific Islands Basins Office, 1000 Bishop, Suite 
601, Honolulu, , Hawaii 96813, A. copy ·of: the draft per
mits, fact sheets, ·if required, and further information 
may be obtained by wtiting t'?, ... the Regional Office of 
EPA at the above address · or by ·.ca,1..ling the ;permits 
Branch, Enforcement Division at ·415/556-3450. Please 
bring the foregoing notice· to the attention of all per
sons whom you know would be interested in this matter. 

HOUSE FOR RENT 
3 BEDRXM HOOSE WITH FURUTURE, C'ONCREI'E HOOSE 
LCX:ATED NEAR HO~D ·JR. HIGH SCHOOL. 
C.ALL TELEPHONE NO. 6479 

You are in 
the hospital 

NEW HAMPSHIRE INSURANCE COMPANY'S IN-HOS
PITAL INCOME INSURANCE PLAN GUARANTEES YOU 
AS MUCH AS 200.00 A WEEK FOR UP TO 26 WEEKS 
IN CASE OF · HOSPITALIZATION FQR ILLNESS OR 
INJURY, ·THIS PLAN · COVERS YOU AND YOUR FA
M I LY FROM °jHE FIRST·DAY OF. HOSPITALIZATION, 
s·PECIAL BE.NE·Fr'-rs · · · ·:,:.·: · · :.\_: 

, BENEFITS ·. ARE ·pAIQ DIRECTLY TO YOU-TO 
USE ANYWAY YOU .WISH, . 

NO MEDICAL . EXAMINATION REQUIRED, 
, NO DEDUCTIBLE AMOUNT, 
, CHOICE OF.: .. ~ PLANS. · FOR .. : EACH FAMILY 

ME:M BER I .?'·.::- <: ... 1
.' ~:'. ,, 

, BENEFITS P.A'tf\JlLE · : u~: ' .1.ADO'I TI ON TO ANY 
OTHER I NSURANCE'.'·?..l..tiN-s.' ,Yo[j~'·MJW; HAVE. 

,• .' . . . . . .. 
• Don't take chances 

• Protect yourself and you(' family 

• Fill .out the application now! 
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SPORTS 
1974 DISTRICT SENIOR BASKETBALL LEAGUE 

League Schedule 
Team & Code No. 
1. San Antonio Coasties 
2. Garapan, who else? 

Sponsored 
Coast Guard 
Design Build
er 

Manager 
Fred Lieder Jr. 

Tony Dela Rosa 
3. Dist. #3 Microl 

Toyota Micro! Corpo-
ration Joe Guerrero 

4. San Antonio Belfast Pete Na:kasuca-
sa 

5. District # 2 Carlos Shoda 
Oscar Ras a 
Ignacio Cruz 
Mariano Taitano 
B e n Fitial 

6. District II 4 
7. District II 7 
8. Susupe Star Island Truck

ing Ignacio Demapan 
9. District II 1 Dist. Ill Com

missioner Diego Blanco 

Code 
No. Date Time 
1-2 2-20-74 Wed. 7:15 p.m. 
4-3 II II 8:15 p,m, 
5-6 2-26-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
7-8 II II 8:15 p,m, 
1-3 2-28-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
2-4 II II 8:15 p,m, 
5-9 3-5-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
6-8 II II 8:15 p,m, 
1-4 3-7-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
2-6 II II 8:15 p,m, 
3-9 3-12-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
5-7 II II 8:15 p,m, 
1-5 3-14-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
2-3 II II 8:15 p,m, 
4-8 3-19-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
7-9 II II 8:15 p,m, 

·1-8 3-21-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
2-7 II II 8:15 p,m, 

NOTE: All games are to be 
School gym. 

Code 
No. Date Time 
4-5 3-26-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
8-9 II II 8:15 p,m, 
1-7 3-28-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
2-8 II II 8:15 p,m, 
3-5 4-2-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
6-9 II II 8:15 p,m, 
1-8 4-4-74 Thu, 7:15 p.m. 
2-9 II II a:15 p,ID, 
3-6 4-9-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
4-7 II II 8:15 p,m, 
1-9 4-11-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
3-7 II II 8:15 p,m, 
4-6 4-16-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
5-8 II II 8:15 p,m, 
2-5 4-18-74 Thu. 7:15 p.m. 
3-8 II II 8:15 p,m, 
4-9 4-23-74 Tue. 7:15 p.m. 
6-7 II II 8 15 : p.m. 
played at the Mt. Carmel 

Local Rules: The following rules are set by the C.D. 
O., Recreation Section, 

1. Player must reside in his particular District, 
(District where he lives.) a. In case that there's no 
team irvolved in a District, he may participate in a 
team in his nearest District. 

2. Player must be residing on Saipan during the 
league seas.on. 

3. No player may transfer from another team at any 
time. 

4. Anyone causing trouble or fighting during the game 
will be SUSPENDED FOR 5 SCHEDµLED GAMES. 

5. FORFEITURE Will be given 15 minutes grace 
period. --~,,,.~-~------------... 

,· 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

The Marianas District Economic Development Board will 
be conducting public hearing pursuant to Public Law 3C-
50 for the following Non-TT citizen corporation appli
cations for busines~ permits: 

1) INSURANCE UNDERWRITERS OF THE PACIFIC, INC. -
Insurance 

2) ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES, LTD. - Environmental ser
vices 

The hearing will be held at the District Administra
tor's Conference Room at 8:30 a.m. February 26, 1974. 
The general public is invited to this hearing. 

What is Social Security? 

Social Security is a plan to minimize or reduce 
financial hardship for the family in the event that the 
only source of. income, the worker, retires, dies or be
comes disabled. It replaces part of the earnings the 
family lost. 

John Reyes 

Fora taste 
thats 

• 
springtime fresh 

' 
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